
FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT (FONSI) 
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY (NOA) 

Pursuant to USDOT Order 5610.1C, Paragraph 5.b 

Revised: 1/2020 Page 1 of 1 

Date: July 19, 2021 

To: State Clearinghouse 
PO Box 3044 
Sacramento, CA, 95812-3044 

From: California Department of Transportation, District 8 
464 West 4th Street  
San Bernardino, CA  92401 

State Clearinghouse Number: 2014101071 

Project Description: The city of Ontario, in cooperation with California Department of 
Transportation, proposes to widen Grove Avenue in the city of Ontario and the county 
of San Bernardino from four to six lanes between 4th Street and State Street/Airport 
Drive. Grove Avenue is located approximately 1.4 miles east of Euclid Avenue and 
approximately 1.2 miles west of Vineyard Avenue along Interstate 10 (I‐10). The 
purpose of the proposed project is to alleviate existing and anticipated future 
congestion along Grove Avenue between 4th Street and Airport Drive and to improve 
traffic operations along the corridor in the city of Ontario. 

This is to advise you that a finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) has been made for 
this project by the California Department of Transportation as assigned by the Federal 
Highway Administration pursuant to 23 USC 327. A copy of the FONSI and the 
attached Environmental Assessment can be obtained from the California Department 
of Transportation office located at the above address. 


